
 



 

A Stakeholders Meeting for Advancing  

Localization of Sustainable Development Goals in UBA Villages 

Report 

 A meeting of Stakeholders for advancing LSDGs in Tharuvai village, Tirunelveli 

District, was organized on the afternoon of 27.9.2023. Mrs.K.Gowri Lakshmi, President of 

Tharuvai Gram Panchayat, 

delivered a welcome address. Prof. 

K. Ravichandran, Regional 

Coordinator, Unnat Bharat 

Abhiyan, explained the importance 

of the involvement of all the 

stakeholders in advancing LSDGs. 

He pointed out that ensuring decent 

work through Financial Inclusion of 

all the families is the need of the 

hour. Hence, the participation of 

MSME, Tirunelveli, and KVIC Divisional Office, Madurai, officials have become essential 

in this meeting. He requested all the participants to clarify their doubts about promoting rural 

enterprises. Mr.S.Senthil Kumar, Assistant Director, KVIC, Divisional Office, Madurai, 

interacted with the participants to explore the present level of employment and income at 

Tharuvai Gram Panchayat. Also, he explained the schemes of the KVIC in the promotion of 

rural enterprises and the procedures 

involved in availing assistance 

under the Prime Minister's 

Employment Generation 

Programme. Mrs.G.Jerina Bubby, 

Assistant Director, MSME, DFO, 

Tirunelveli, shared the experiences 

of successful women entrepreneurs 

in the Southern District of Tamil 

Nadu. Mr. G. Simiyon, Assistant 

Director, DFO, Tirunelveli, assured 



the participants to provide all support to avail support under various schemes to promote self-

employment in Tharuvai Gram Panchayat. About eighty-six youth and women who were 

interested in engaging in self-employment participated in this program. Dr. M. Johnson 

Gritto, UBA Coordinator, Coordinated the entire proceedings of this stakeholder meeting. At 

the end of the meeting, Dr. M. Johnson Gritto enrolled the names and other details of the 

participants who required support under MSME and KVIC. Finally, Dr.L.Arul Jose, UBA 

Executive Committee Member, proposed a vote of thanks, and the meeting ended by 5 pm.  

 



 

 

 


